
Ruhkala PTC Board Meeting 

January 9, 2018 

 

Members in attendance: Liana S, Lindy F, Gemma G, Carmen C, Sarah T,  Lauren N, Alicia E, 
Kelly B, Jessica P, Rebecca S 

 

*Board Members Present~ Alaina, Kacie, Julie, Molly and Melissa 

 

*President’s Welcome  the meeting was called to order at 2:35pm 

 

*Principals Report- 

Mrs K- Today we hosted all of the districts principals, Director of Elementary Education and the 
Deputy Superintendent around Ruhkala classrooms.  They wanted to see what the new ELA 
curriculum looked like in action and they were impressed with what they saw.  In the Spring and 
fall our teachers will be in 2 teams and  will be visiting each others classrooms.  Next year 
Rocklin Unified will be hosting another District who will be adopting this Benchmark program. 
 

-PBIS has shown great success since the beginning of the year and the school will be doing a 
Rodeo recess again this friday and next friday to remind the kids of the expectations of them 
and to  go over Lead tickets. Parent documentation on PBIS will be coming out 
 Soon any feedback is welcomed. 
 

-Intervention and extension activities are going on during the Husky shuffle in grades 3rd-5th. 
 

-K-2 is asking for $3740 for the purchase of new IPads for technology. There was a motion 
made to give Mrs K the money for the Ipads and it was seconded and voted in favor of giving 
the money to Mrs. K for the intention of buying new Ipads for K-2. 
 

*Teachers Report- 

-Mrs Brown talked about the kids getting back into the swing of things post break. 
 

-K-2 Spanish club will be starting this thursday in Mrs. Salata’s room.  Mrs. Salata will be 
working with the parent teaching the class.  
 

-Choir and Ukulele club will resume this week.   
 

-Missoula auditions will take place next week. 
 

*Treasurer Report-  
- Molly- We got a check for box tops in the amount of $1074 and nothing else new to report 
since the last meeting. 
 

*Committee Info: 
-Proposed meeting change- we would like to keep it after school but may have to change the 
day its on, nothing was set as of yet. 
 

-Monday Madness- Julie said that they have had a good turn out and a lot of fun and would 
love any help she can get. 



 

-Spirit Night- Our next spirit night will be at Panda Express on Wednesday January 24 and the 
school will get 20%. 
 

-Family movie night-  It will take place on January 26, we will be watching Alvin & the 
Chipmunks Road Chip. A sign up genius will be going out soon for baked goods. 
 

-Valentines dance-  Lindy talked about the upcoming Valentine family dance on February 9th 
and asked for a $1200 budget.  A motion was made and it was voted on and agreed for the 
budget of $1200 for the dance. 
 

-Fall Carnival- Carmen and Sarah talked about the upcoming carnival and some ideas and 
questions that they had about it.  They will be doing an Old Fashion Carnival theme. They asked 
for a budget of $2000 . A motion was made and it was voted on and agreed for the budget of 
$2000 for the Carnival. 
 

-Silent Auction- Planning is in progress, we will be doing a country theme The Husky 
Hoedown!   
~teachers want us to send out an email with all the specifics of the silent auction to them to 
keep them in the loop. 
-Childcare may be possible at our Ruhkala Preschool site. 
 

Closing remarks- Alaina thanked everyone for coming and pulled a ticket for the parking 
space.   
 

Lauren Napoli was the winner and will have to PTC parking spot for the month of January. 

 

Meeting was adjourned at 3:11PM.  
 


